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Secretary General,  

Special Envoy to the UN Food Systems Summit 

Excellencies,  

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

It is truly an honour to participate in the Food Systems Summit which has already contributed 

significantly towards our global efforts to achieve the Sustainable Development Goals.   

As we gather today, it is encouraging to witness the engagement of a global effort at all levels, 

confirmed by the Food Systems Dialogues, to deliver on our Sustainable Development Goals.  

 

Towards this end Malta is currently devising a national policy on food systems which fully 

embraces the interconnectedness between food, health and the environment. Moreover, 

through the ongoing (fruit and vegetable market Reform, Malta has launched a Food Agency 

which is expected to adopt measures and mechanisms which safeguard our food systemswhile 

promoting the consumption of local produce.  

 

Furthermore, Malta  fully embraced the call of the Secretary General and on 9 July 2021 we 

organised a food systems National Dialogue which prioritised the involvement of a wide range 

of sectors and stakeholders. The National Dialogue focused on Action Track 1 on ensuring 

access to safe and nutritious food for all, and Action Track 2 on shifting to sustainable 

consumption patterns. The dialogue addressed the needs of consumers in terms of accessibility, 

availability and affordability of healthy food for children and the actions that the Government, 

relevant stakeholders, and citizens as advocates and consumers can take, to make healthy food 

for children more accessible, available and affordable. 

 

Based on the outcomes of the national dialogue, we are once again engaging with all relevant 

stakeholders including the private sector, farmers and non-governmental organisation to 

develop 



with food systems from an early age.  In this regard, through our schools we are doing our best 

to empower and educate children to foster healthy eating practices and active lifestyles.  

In conclusion, allow me to reiterate the importance of the United Nations Food Systems 

Summit in finding common solutions by building consensus among different stakeholders.  

Thank you. 

 

 


